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TOWN OF STANFORD
PLANNING BOARD 

MEETING OF 5-26-2010
PRESENT:

Robert R. Butts, Chair

John Royall

Gerry Fernandez
James Fouts
Thomas Angell

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE: Johanna Shafer, Liaison to the Town Board.
PUBLIC HEARINGS:
DIVYANAND SPIRITUAL FOUNDATION SPECIAL USE PERMIT-

Mr. Butts reopened the public hearing that has been carried over since opening at the October 28, 2009 meeting.  He acknowledged the letter from the applicant, dated May 24, 2010, requesting adjournment of the hearing to the June 30, 2010 meeting.  He then opened the floor to the public.  Ms. Laura Gilhooley referenced the May 24 letter, inquiring if the comments from Ms. Jansen were in the words of the Highway Superintendent, or her own.  Mr. Butts read the letter received by the Board from the Highway Superintendent, Mr. Meyers.  Ms. Gilhooley asked if a ‘Blind Driveway’ sign would relieve the Town of liability, if the proposed seven parking spaces would be adequate for the number of users, and asked that the Board be aware that the reconfiguration of the school will increase the traffic on Creamery Road.
With no further remarks from the public, Mr. Angell moved to adjourn the hearing to the June 30, 2010 meeting.  Mr. Royall seconded.  Discussion: Mr. Fernandez remarked that this hearing could be called an endless hearing.  Mr. Butts noted that the Board has the option to end the hearing, but that a motion has been made and seconded, and should be voted on.  All in favor: Mr. Butts, Mr. Royall, Mr. Fouts, Mr. Angell.  Opposed: Mr. Fernandez.  Motion carried. 

RPG DEVELOPMENT INC. LOT LINE ADJUSTMENT-

Mr. Butts opened the hearing.  He reviewed the affidavit of publication, and asked if the attending public was interested in hearing a presentation.  Without any public interest or comment, Mr. Fernandez moved to close the hearing.  Mr. Fouts seconded.  All in favor: Unanimous.  Motion carried. 

BUSINESS:

RPG DEVELOPMENT INC. LOT LINE ALTERATION-

Mr. Setaro presented the Board with final plans.  Mr. Butts asked for any comments from the Board.  There being no discussion, Mr. Angell moved to approve the application for Lot Line Alteration at 6030 Route 82.  Mr. Fernandez seconded.  All in favor: Unanimous.  Motion carried. 

RPG DEVELOPMENT INC. SPECIAL USE PERMIT-

Mr. Setaro presented final plans.  He noted that drawings reflected the elevation of the 65 ft. flagpole.  Discussion ensued regarding the size of the flag, with Mr. Palombo explaining that it will vary in size depending upon holidays and special events, but that the size of the pole will determine what size flags will be used.  Mr. Setaro noted the revision of lighting plans to reflect the use of a narrow spread light. 
Mr. Butts inquired as to how the cross-easements would be referenced on the plans.  He noted that the plans would need to be filed with the Dutchess County Clerks office, and agreed to a meeting with Mr. Setaro, Mr. Rappleyea, and Mr. Furst to work out the details of the easements.  Mr. Angell moved to approve the flagpole and lighting plans.  Mr. Fernandez seconded.  All in favor: Unanimous.  Mr. Setaro noted that he will get final approval from the Health Department and submit to the Board, and any outstanding issues as determined by Mr. Clouser and Mr. LaFalce would be resolved.  
DAVENPORT BOUNDARY LINE CHANGE-

Mr. Cunningham represented the applicant for a boundary line change at 815 Duell Rd.  Mr. Fouts inquired as to the purpose of the change.  Mr. Cunningham explained that the applicant was hoping to add acreage to his parcel to protect and surround his property.  Mr. Fernandez moved to classify the action as a minor subdivision-lot line adjustment.  Mr. Angell seconded.  All in favor: Unanimous.  Motion carried.  Upon review of the Environmental Assessment Form, the application, and all supporting documents, Mr. Fouts moved to declare that the application will have no adverse environmental impact.  Mr. Fernandez seconded.  All in favor: Unanimous.  Motion carried.  

Mr. Angell moved to schedule a public hearing for the June 30, 2010 meeting.  Mr. Fouts seconded.  All in favor: Unanimous.  Motion carried.

GEORGIOPOULOS MINOR SUBDIVISION PREAPPLICATION CONFERENCE-

Mr. Graminsky presented a letter of authorization, along with plans for the applicant’s proposed subdivision.  He explained that the owner is currently constructing a new home on the property where there is also an existing residence, making the subdivision necessary to meet code requirements that each residence will have it’s own parcel.  He noted that lot ‘B’ will include a caretaker’s cottage, that the existing caretaker’s cottage will be removed, and that the existing residence will be moved.
The Board expressed their distaste for initiating construction prior to application for approval.  They instructed the applicant to apply for minor subdivision and special permit, which can run concurrently, and to apply to the Town Board for a moratorium waiver.  Mr. Fouts noted that even if the parcels will share a driveway, the applicant will need to show a potential driveway location for lot ‘A’.  Mr. Angell asked the applicant to bring pictures of buildings he plans to move.  Mr. Butts stated that the Board will need to refer the application to Mr. Clouser.

STANFORD FREE LIBRARY SITE PLAN PREAPPLICATION CONFERENCE-

Mr. Williams presented plans for the new library building proposed for 6035 Route 82.  He explained the design of the interior and exterior features, and noted that insufficient onsite parking and access to Route 82 are possible issues to deal with.  Mr. Butts noted that they would probably need a variance for parking in addition to permission from the Town to use their lot for overflow parking.  He instructed Mr. Williams to inquire to Mr. Clouser as to whether they need a second entrance, and that they may need a moratorium waiver.

OTHER BUSINESS:

Mr. Butts asked that Board members compose a list of questions for the public hearings on the Greenway Compact.  The Town Board will ask the Planning Board for its recommendation.  Mr. Butts asked that Board members review the draft Applicant Guide that was distributed and to send feedback to Ms. Turck.  He asked that they be ready to discuss the document in June.

The Board reviewed minutes from the April 28, 2010 meeting.  Mr. Angell moved to approve as prepared.  Mr. Royall seconded.  All in favor: Unanimous.  Motion carried.

The Board entered into discussion on the Divyanand Spiritual Foundation Inc. application for Special Use Permit.  Mr. Fouts asked that any conditions that are proposed be presented to the Board prior to SEQRA determination.  Mr. Butts noted that he would need clarification from Mr. Clouser on what the Board needs to address the sight distance issues.  He also stated that he would elicit clarification from Mr. Meyers and Mr. Furst, and that he would instruct the applicant to work with Mr. Furst in drafting any conditions they are proposing.

Mr. Angell moved to adjourn the meeting at 10:10pm.  Mr. Fouts seconded.  All in favor: Unanimous.  Motion carried.
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